

# TURKU INSTITUTE FOR ADVANCED STUDIES Annual Report 2023

TIAS - Interdisciplinary Research Excellence

University of Turku 2024

# Contents

| Introduction from Director                                   | 4         |
|--|-----------|
| TIAS Mission and Profile                                     | 6         |
| TIAS Fellows 2023  | 8         |
| Turku Intersectoral Excellence Scheme (TIES)                 | 11        |
| Publications by TIAS Fellows                                 | 12        |
| Conference Papers and Academic Presentations by TIAS Fellows | 24        |
| Public Engagement by TIAS Fellows                            | 37        |
| External Funding Received by TIAS Fellows                    | . 46      |
| TIAS Fellows in the Media                                    | 48        |
| TIAS Blog  | <b>52</b> |
| TIAS Alumni  | 52        |
| International Activity                                       | 53        |
| Scholars At Risk   | 53        |
| TIAS Board of Management                                     | 54        |
| Further Information  | 55        |

### Introduction from Director

The year 2023 marked the 15<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the foundation of the Turku Institute for Advanced Studies and this provided us with the opportunity to both reflect on our past and look forward to our future. This Annual Report endeavours to do the same. In large part it involves looking back on the year 2023, noting our achievements and placing them in to the public domain. However, that inevitably means looking forward as we build on past achievements and seek to take them to still higher levels.

In addition, 2023 was the year academic life fully returned and for that we are all thankful and it is with thanks that I would like to start. Here I begin once again with what has become my customary thanks to our stalwart Coordinator, Jenni Kankaanpää. It is Jenni who makes sure that whatever plans we have for academic activities come to fruition and then run smoothly and efficiently. Many thanks to her. Once again, the TIAS Board, and especially its chair, Jaakko Suominen, continued to offer great support for our various endeavours and thanks are due to them. Longstanding Board member, Anne Kumpula, who also led TIAS prior to my joining retired in 2023 and I would like to pay tribute to her work for TIAS and her assistance to me. Our Visiting Professor in Mentoring, Ulrika Maude, continued to support our Fellows and the wider university community in myriad ways. My thanks to her. Senior Research Fellow Georges Kazan continued to work for TIAS on dedicated projects and yet again thanks are due to him for his dedication and hard work.

We also benefitted from a visit by Professor Robert ("Bob") Frodeman, an expert in Interdisciplinary working. Bob's visit was funded by the Fulbright Foundation and saw him help to introduce our new TIES Programme (see page below) and he also undertook a review of our activities, which will prove useful for future planning. He also gave a special lecture entitled "A complete mismatch? The production of knowledge in the modern University" at the Turku Main Library in September. This questioned the role of universities in the modern world and provided much food for thought. Overall, Bob made a number of important contributions during his stay with us and thanks are due to him.

Bob was also a key participant in our 15<sup>th</sup> Anniversary event which was held in the Kakola Great Hall in Turku in October. This saw our Fellows gather together with representatives of a range of external organisations, including those from

some of our Nordic IAS partners. We were delighted to have Professor Jo Shaw of the University of Edinburgh as our keynote at this event. Jo was the Chair of the external review panel which reviewed TIAS as part of the University's Research Assessment Exercise (RAE) in 2023. The title of her keynote was "The role of IASs in meeting global academic challenges". We also welcomed Professor Keijo Virtanen, who was Rector at the time of foundation of TIAS and offered his thoughts on the motivations behind that formation. TIAS Fellows led two panels which discussed Artificial Intelligence and Human Diversity. Overall, the day provided a great example of TIAS' commitment to interdisciplinary working and thus a suitable way to celebrate our birthday. Further details of the event, including photographs, can be found at TIAS website. Here's to the next fifteen years!

Thanks to the ongoing support of the Kone Foundation, we were able to continue to offer places to displaced scholars as part of our commitment to the Scholars at Risk (SAR) programme which we were in the privileged position of being able to undertake. More details of this work can be found on page 53.

A highly significant development for TIAS was start of the new <u>Turku</u> <u>Intersectoral Excellence Scheme (TIES)</u>, which is partly funded by €1.14M from the Marie Skłodowska Curie Actions COFUND scheme and involves the development of an exciting new Fellowship path. Following an international recruitment process we recruited eight Fellows (of whom six are international) and the new Fellows joined on 1 September 2023. For more details see page 11 below.

Together with our colleagues from the Turku Collegium for Science, Medicine and Technology (TCSMT) we conducted another <u>series of public lectures in</u> <u>the Turku Main Library</u>. This activity is a key part of our knowledge exchange activities and saw eight of our Fellows present their work.

We welcome the opportunity to collaborate with colleagues from within and beyond the University and continue to look forward to hearing from you.

### **Martin Cloonan**

Director TIAS May 2024

### TIAS Mission and Profile

Founded in 2008, Turku Institute for Advanced Studies (TIAS) works across the faculties of Economics, Education, Humanities, Law and Social Science within the University of Turku to foster internationally excellent interdisciplinary research. TIAS is a joint enterprise between the faculties of Education; Humanities, Law, and Social Sciences and the Turku School of Economics.

TIAS funds its Fellows to undertake three-year research projects. The general Fellows represent two different career stages: postdoctoral and mid-career (collegium). Postdoctoral Fellows are able to advance their professional competence after recently being awarded their doctorates. Collegium Fellows have the opportunity to develop the competence required for more demanding research posts or other expert positions after the postdoctoral period. The new Turku Intersectoral Excellence Scheme (TIES) programme recruits Fellows within eight years of their PHD. In addition to their salary, TIAS Fellows receive €3,600 per annum (2024 figure) towards their research costs.

TIAS Fellows are selected via an annual international open competition. For the 2023 intake the TIAS Board of management decided to organise a Call for only the TIES programme. This Call for applications was open from November 2022 to January 2023, with up to eight positions available. Ultimately eight appointments were made and successful applicants began their TIES projects in September 2023.

In 2023 the TIAS research community consisted at various points of a total 34 Fellows: 13 Collegium, 13 Postdoctoral and eight TIES. In addition to Fellows, TIAS staff in 2023 comprised of the Director: Professor Martin Cloonan; Co-ordinator: Dr Jenni Kankaanpää, Controller: Markus Piippo; Senior Research Fellow: Georges Kazan and Visiting Professor in Mentoring: Ulrika Maude.

In 2023 TIAS appointed four Research Assistants to work with its Fellows. Virpi Kivioja, Daria Kosinova, Tiago Queimada E Silva and Roosa Tuukkanen began working with us from 1 September and we were delighted to welcome them in to the TIAS family.

The Institute holds regular meetings for its Fellows, providing the opportunity for them to interact with one another and present their work in a collegial and interdisciplinary environment. In 2023 Fellows presented on a diverse range

of topics including emotional and cultural mapping, motherhood and Finnish film. We also held discussions on topics such as Life After TIAS, research ethics, academic boasting and mentoring.

In addition to supporting its Fellows in their projects via the provision of research allowances and continuing professional development activities, TIAS also hosts a range of events designed to appeal across disciplinary boundaries. In 2023 this included an event on Finnish Democracy Now in the run up to the parliamentary elections and an <u>event on Social Class</u> held in conjunction with colleagues from the International Institute for Popular Culture.

We also held <u>online seminars which introduced our new Fellows to the wider world</u>. In August we held another grantwriting workshop where grants in progress were subjected to peer review. We welcome enquiries about the co-hosting of events which are likely to appeal to audiences drawn from across out constituent faculties.

### TIAS Fellows 2023

### **Collegium Fellows**

Massimo Fichera (Law) We the people v. We the Court: A Theory of Constitutional Change for the EU

Kaisa Ilmonen (Comparative Literature) Towards Intersectional Literary Studies: Intersectionality in Aesthetics, Memory, and Education

Valtteri Kaartemo (Marketing and International Business): Sustainable Market Shaping

Heidi Kurvinen (Cultural History): Children in Social Movements, 1959–1989: Political Agency in Childhood and its Effects on Adulthood Participation in Finland

Nadezhda Mamontova (Cultural History): The Mistress of the Copper Mountain: Multiple Ways of 'Knowing' the Earth in Soviet and Russian Geological Regimes of Power

Oleksandra Nenko (Landscape Studies): Participatory emotional mapping of location-specific affordances for rural and urban place-making.

Asko Nivala (Cultural History): Artificial Intelligence Before Computers: The History of Romantic Computationalism

Timo Pankakoski (Political Science): Political Metaphorology: A Method with Enhanced Political, Functional, Historical and Institutional Dimensions

Vesa Putkinen (Turku PET Centre): Molecular and functional neural basis of musical emotions

Seckin Sertdemir Ozdemir (Political Science): Citizenship deprivation and civil/civic death in Turkey

Olga Simonova (Finnish Literature): Women in the World War I and the Russian Civil War: Images in Memoirs and Fiction

Elina Valovirta (English): Romancing the Caribbean: Sea, Sex, and Sustainability in Caribbean Literature and Culture

Outi Vesakoski (Finnish and Finno-Ugric Languages): The development of linguistic and genetic landscapes in Finland and the Uralic language speaking area

### **Postdoctoral Fellows**

Johanna Friman (Law): The diffusion of mens rea and the erosion of human agency as central elements in a developing doctrine of a humanity deficit of artificial intelligence

Eini Haaja (Marketing and International Business): Agents of sustainable industrial transformation – exploring the multilevel innovation, orchestration and opportunity recognition dynamics in maritime industry

Pekka Kolehmainen (John Morton Center for North American Studies): The Conceptual Language of Antifeminism and Reactionary Realignment in the United States

Juho Korhonen (Sociology) Democratic Breakthrough in the Periphery

Kaisa Kortekallio: (Comparative Literature): Cognitive Ecology and Ecological Relationality in Contemporary Literature

Henna Leino (Marketing and International Business): Fostering sustainable service systems through family member service inclusion

Mona Mannevuo (Contemporary History): Organising the disorganized: Social engineering in post-wat Finland, 1945–1955

Johanna Raitis (Turku School of Economics): Companies with social value: Various perspectives on local roots and global business

Teija Rantala (Gender Studies): Former Conservative Laestadian women's bodily self-determination beyond religious procreation politics

Raha Sabet Sarvestany (Religion Studies): The collective memory of 'conscious prisoners': Reflections on academic migration and modern intellectual history

Jenni Tikkanen (Education): Riding high or hanging on for dear life?: Reflexivity, opportunity structures and the formation of young people's life courses and biographies in times of rick and uncertainty

Amalia Verdu Sanmartin (Law): The Person on the Edge: Disrupting Normative Legal Knowledge in the digital age

Oscar Winberg (John Morton Centre for North American Studies) *Taking on Television: Political fights over network news in the Nixon-era United States* 

# Marie Curie Skłodowska Action (MCSA) Turku Intersectoral Excellence Scheme (TIES) Fellows

(Please note that all the TIES Fellows joined TIAS in autumn 2023 and only their activities since joining being recorded here).

Luis de Miranda (Philosophy): The Philosophical Health of Compossible Processes & Persons

Juho Korhonen (Sociology): Democratic Breakthrough in the Periphery

Hanna Mazheika: (History and Archaeology): A Protestant State in the Multiconfessional Commonwealth? The Grand Duchy of Lithuania, Protestant Europe, and Transnational Religious Networks in the Confessional Age

Aymeric Pantet (Media Studies): "I asked for coffee, they brought me caviar", French cinematographers in Finland (1937–1940)

Joona Räsänen (Philosophy): FETISH – Fairness and Equality in Technological Impact on Sexual Health

Ranjana Saha: (History and Archaeology): *Medicine, Mothering and Decolonial Perspectives* 

Jeffrey Wall: (Digital Culture, Landscape and Cultural Heritage): Homeland No More: Seeking the Biocultural Origins of Olive Landscape Abandonment in the Mediterranean Basin

Xingguo Zhou (Education): Unpacking Complexities from Data to Evidence: External Evaluation of University in Finland and China

**Director:** Martin Cloonan

Co-ordinator: Jenni Kankaanpää

**Visiting Professor of Mentoring:** Ulrika Maude

**Ethics Expert:** Susanne Uusitalo

### **Research Assistants:**

Virpi Kivioja Daria Kosinova Tiago Queimada E Silva Roosa Tuukkanen

# Turku Intersectoral Excellence Scheme (TIES)

Turku Intersectoral Excellence Scheme (TIES) marks a key stage in TIAS' development. Supported by 1.14M € funding from the Marie Skłodowska-Curie Actions (MSCA) COFUND programme, one aim of the programme is to mix the traditional Institute for Advanced Studies (IAS) model of bottom-up research with intersectoral working. TIES Fellows spend part of their Fellowship on secondment with an organisation outside of higher education. We are excited at the prospect of working more closely with partners within and beyond Turku in the coming years in developing the secondment programme. This will include a regular series of events which will examine the nature of intersectoral working between higher education and organisations outside of higher education. Georges Kazan wrote an excellent bid which resulted in the funding of this programme which we were delighted to receive. It will make a significant contribution to our activities in future years.

# Publications by TIAS Fellows

### Martin Cloonan

Frith, S. **Cloonan, M**., and Williamson, J. (ed.) 2023. *Made in Scotland*. London: Routledge.

S.Frith., M.Cloonan and J.Williamson. 2003. "Introduction" in S. Frith, **M. Cloonan** and J. Williamson (ed.). *Made in Scotland*. London: Routledge, pp.1–10.

**Cloonan**, M. 2023. "Politics and policies" in S.Frith., M.Cloonan and J.Williamson. (ed.). *Made in Scotland*. London: Routledge, pp.81–82.

**Cloonan**, M. 2023. "Interview with Jill Rodger, Director, Glasgow Jazz Festival", in S.Frith., M.Cloonan and J.Williamson. (ed.). *Made in Scotland*. London: Routledge, pp.91–98.

**Cloonan, M.** 2023. "Jockrock? Putting Scotland into Scottish popular music", in S.Frith., **M.Cloonan** and J.Williamson. (ed.). *Made in Scotland*. London: Routledge, pp.108–116.

**Cloonan**, M. 2023. "An Interview with Alasdair Roberts on Being a Scottish Singer Songwriter" in S.Frith., M.Cloonan and J.Williamson. (ed.). *Made in Scotland*. London: Routledge, pp.148–157.

**Cloonan**, M. and Williamson, J. 2023. "Musicians as workers and the gig economy", *Popular Music and Society*, 46: 4, pp.354–370.

Cohen, S. Kallioniemi, K. and **Cloonan**, M. 2023. "Thinking about music cities: Tales from England, Finland and Scotland", *Etno Musikologian Vuosikirja*, 35, pp.182–206, https://etnomusikologia.journal.fi/article/view/115121/89410.

**Cloonan**, M. 2023. "Songs to learn and sing: Reflections on singing Liverpool songs", *Lähikuva*, 36:3–4, pp.109–128, <a href="https://journal.fi/lahikuva/article/view/142496">https://journal.fi/lahikuva/article/view/142496</a>.

**Cloonan**, M. 2023. "The king as proletarian: Thinking about Elvis as a worker", *Rock Music Studies*, *Rock Music Studies*, 10:3, 250–267.

**Cloonan, M.** "Made in the shade", Turku Institute for Advanced Studies (TIAS) and Turku Collegium for Science, Medicine and Technology (TCSMT) blog, https://blogit.utu.fi/collegia/2023/10/27/made-in-the-shade/.

### Luis de Miranda

Sense of Belonging and Cosmopolitanism – an interview with **Luis de Miranda** by Dan Ha Le. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5GpSqOzoL1kandt=1630s.

Loughlin, M., and **de Miranda**, **L**. 2023. "Editorial for the October 2023 Philosophy Thematic Edition: Treating the Whole Person: Philosophical Health." *Journal of evaluation in clinical practice*, 29:7, pp.1057–1060.

**de Miranda, L**. 2023. Book Review. *The Philosophy of Person-centred Healthcare*, by Mitchell, D. and Loughlin, M. *Journal of Evaluation in Clinical Practice*, 29:7, pp.1158–1160.

**de Miranda, L.**, and Loughlin, M. 2023. "Philosophical Health: Unveiling the Patient's Personal Philosophy with a Person-Centred Method of Dialogue." *Journal of Evaluation in Clinical Practice* 29: 7, pp.1161–1170.

**de Miranda, L.,** Levi, R. and Divanoglou, A. 2023. "Tapping into the Unimpossible: Philosophical Health in Lives with Spinal Cord Injury." *Journal of Evaluation in Clinical Practice*, 29:7, pp. 1203–1210.

### Massimo Fichera

Fichera M. 2023. The EU and Constitutional Time. London: Edward Elgar.

Fichera M., 2023 "Framing disagreement". Jurisprudence, 14; 3, pp.396–412.

**Fichera, M.**, 2023 "Rethinking the notions of constitution and constitution-making process" *Diritti Comparati*. 1, pp.19–47.

**Fichera M**. 2023. Book review: J. Priban, Constitutional Imaginaries: A Theory of European Societal Constitutionalism, Common Market Law Review 60, pp. 263–266.

### Johanna Friman

**Friman, J.** 2023. "Abuse of the Veto and Disruption of International Peace and Security Mechanisms in the United Nations". *Retfærd – the Nordic Journal of Law and Justice*, 1: 175, pp. 71–89.

**Friman, J.** 2023. "The Age of Artificiality". Turku Institute for Advanced Studies (TIAS) and Turku Collegium for Science, Medicine and Technology (TCSMT) blog, <a href="https://blogit.utu.fi/collegia/2023/06/12/the-age-of-artificiality/">https://blogit.utu.fi/collegia/2023/06/12/the-age-of-artificiality/</a>.

Friman, J. 2023. "Folkrätt i krig". Fredsposten, 3, pp.3–8.

### Eini Haaja

**Haaja, E.,** Karhu, A. and Paavilainen-Mäntymäki, E. 2023. "Surviving the jungle or driving the change: international entrepreneurs as agents in instituional change" in C.Felzensztein and S.Fuerst (ed.) *A Research Agenda for International Entrepreneurship.* London: Edward Elgar, pp.195–216.

Aro, E. and **Haaja**, **E**. 2023. The green transformation of the European maritime sector: Six tricks to support sustainable cruise shipbuilding. Turku: BSR Policy Briefing 5/2023.

**Haaja, E.** and Saarni, J. 2023. *Bringing sustainability to shipbuilding through supplier integration*. Turku. CCR Insights, 1/2023.

### Kaisa Ilmonen

**Ilmonen, K**. 2023: "Sister Outsider". *Sukupuolentutkimus – Genusforskning*. 36;2, pp.47–49. [Sister Outsider. A review on Audre Lorde's Sister Outsider – translation in Finnish.]

**Ilmonen**, K. and Harinen, K. 2023: "Hanke-esittely: Intersektionaalisuus ja sosiaalinen oikeudenmukaisuus kirjallisuustieteessä." *Avain. Kirjallisuudentutkimuksen aikakauslehti.* 20:4, pp. 78–85. [Intersectionality and Social Justice in Literary Reserach. A review article of the project Intersectional Reading, Social Justice, and Literary Activism (INTERACT).]

**Valovirta, E.**, Lehtonen, M., **Ilmonen, K.**, Nyman, J., and Korkka, J. .2023. Samppanjaa, sekoituksia ja tavallisen huonoa musiikkia: Esseitä Joel Kuortin kunniaksi. Kulttuurintutkimus, 40(4), 76–84.

### Valtteri Kaartemo

Kindström, D., Makkonen, H., and **Kaartemo**, **V**. 2023. "Delineating the fuzzy front end of market shaping". *Industrial Marketing Management*, 112, pp.51–59.

Kulkov, I., Kulkova, J., Rohrbeck, R., Menvielle, L., **Kaartemo, V**. and Makkonen, H. 2023. "Artificial intelligence-driven sustainable development: Examining organizational, technical, and processing approaches to achieving global goals. *Sustainable Development*, pp. 1–15.

### Pekka Kolehmainen

Kolehmainen, P.M. 2023. "Among the 'Visionaries Grapple With Chaos': Listening to Jordan B. Peterson". Turku Institute for Advanced Studies (TIAS) and Turku Collegium for Science, Medicine and Technology (TCSMT) blog, <a href="https://blogit.utu.fi/collegia/2023/01/12/among-the-visionaries-who-grapple-with-chaos-listening-to-jordan-b-peterson/">https://blogit.utu.fi/collegia/2023/01/12/among-the-visionaries-who-grapple-with-chaos-listening-to-jordan-b-peterson/</a>.

**Kolehmainen, P.M**. 2023. "Alio: Koulutus Yhdysvaltain konservatiivipolitiikan tähtäimessä". *Turun Sanomat*, 28 August.

### Juho Korhonen

**Korhonen**, J. and Rodina E. 2023. "Activist Journalist and Postsocialist Politics Through the Lens of the Armenian Velvet Revolution". *Europe Asia Studies*, 75:10, pp. 1698–1719.

**Korhonen**, J. 2023. "Suomalaisen demokratiapolitiikan sudenkuopat". Politiikka, 65:3, pp. 244–251.

### Kaisa Kortekallio

**Kortekallio, K**. 2023: Mutant Narratives in Ecological Science Fiction: Thinking with Embodied Estrangement. London: Bloomsbury Academic.

**Kortekallio**, **K**. 2023: "Breathing with Seagrass: Embodied Estrangement and the Emerging Planthroposcene in Finnish Speculative Fiction." *Extrapolation*, 64:3, pp. 341–356.

### Heidi Kurvinen

**Kurvinen**, **H.** 2023. "Adopting Public Relations-like Strategies to Promote Labour Feminism in Finland, 1965–75". *European History Quarterly*, 53:4, pp.664–684.

**Kurvinen**, **H:** "Mediahistorian näkökulma tarpeen digitaalisten lehtiarkistojen käytössä". *Historiallinen Aikakauskirja*, 3, pp.298–308.

**Kurvinen**, **H.** 2023: "Children and the Mediated Experiences of the Welfare State: The International Year of the Child (1979) in the Finnish Public Sphere". T.P. Haapala et al. (ed) *Experiencing Society and the Lived Welfare State*, London: Palgrave Macmillan, pp.233–253.

**Kurvinen**, **H.** 2023. "En balanserad tidsbild av decennieskiftet 1970". Book review. *Finsk Tidskrift*, 1, pp. 80–82.

### **Henna Leino**

**Leino**, **H.M.**, Davey, J. and Johns, R. 2023. "Service system resilience under resource scarcity: from vulnerability to balanced centricity". *Journal of Services Marketing*, online preprint. https://doi.org/10.1108/JSM-01-2023-0024, preprint.

**Leino, H. M.**, Hurmerinta, L., Sandberg, B., Kokko, S., Lyytimäki, J., Tapio, P. and Vasankari, T. 2023. "Escapism or Integration? Family Constellations Reflecting on the Leisure-Time Physical Activity of Adults". *Leisure Sciences*, DOI: 10.1080/01490400.2023.2272633.

Sandberg, B., Hurmerinta, L., **Leino, H. M.**, Lehtonen, E. and Lyytimäki, J. 2023. "Time-related aspects of commute well-being". *Transportation Research Part F: Traffic Psychology and Behaviour*, 95, pp.177–187.

Kokko, S., Ahokas, I., **Leino, H.**, Lyytimäki, J., Raudasoja, I., Simula, M., Tapio, P., and Vasankari, T. .2023. *Sports Clubs Can Contribute to the Physical Activity of Children and Adolescents in More Diverse and Sustainable Activities*. STYLE Policy Brief 3/2023.

**Leino, H.**, Hurmerinta L., Sandberg, B., Kokko, S., Lyytimäki, J., Tapio, P. and Vasankari, T. 2023. "Liikkumisen palapeli perheissä – miten sovittaa osat yhteen?". Blog on the STYLE project website, 18 December, <a href="http://www.styletutkimus.fi/liikkumisen-palapeli-perheissa-miten-sovittaa-osat-yhteen/">http://www.styletutkimus.fi/liikkumisen-palapeli-perheissa-miten-sovittaa-osat-yhteen/</a>.

Sandberg, B., Hurmerinta, L., **Leino**, **H.**, Lehtonen, E., Lyytimäki, J. 2023. "Työmatkoista hyvinvointia tänään ja tulevaisuudessa". Blog on the STYLE project website. 23 May <a href="https://www.styletutkimus.fi/tyomatkoista-hyvinvointia-tanaan-ja-tulevaisuudessa/">https://www.styletutkimus.fi/tyomatkoista-hyvinvointia-tanaan-ja-tulevaisuudessa/</a>.

### Nadezhda Mamontova

**Mamontova**, **N**. (ed.) 2023. Evenki narratives (nimnakar and ulguril) in the Ilimpii dialect (in Evenki, Russian, and English). Fürstenberg/Havel: Kulturstiftung Sibirien. DH-North.

**Mamontova**, **N**. 2023. "The Nuclear Anthropocene of the Soviet North: Cold War vernacular collecting and mining uranium, and its legacies". *Journal of Historical Geography*, 82, pp.38–48.

### Mona Mannevuo

Mannevuo, M. 2023. "Scientized Politics: The Finnish Basic Income Trial as a Quest for Experimental Truth", in H.Hakosalo, K. Parhi and Annukka Sailo (ed.) Historical Explorations of Modern Epidemiology: Patterns, Populations and Pathologies. New York: Palgrave Macmillan, pp. 213–233.

**Mannevuo**, M. "2023. Suomalaista politiikkakeskustelua hallitsevat numerot" *Journalisti*, 99:5, pp.32–33.

Mannevuo, M. 2023. "Vauhdin kiihtyminen tuhoaa keskittymiskyvyn". Yle kolumni, 9 March, https://yle.fi/a/74-20020602.

Mannevuo, M. 2023. "Yliopistossa opin pelkäämään työttömyyttä." Yle kolumni, 13 June, https://yle.fi/a/74-20033527.

Mannevuo, M. 2023. "Lääkärin vastaanotolla käy yhä useammin asiakas, ei potilas." Yle kolumni, 17 August, https://yle.fi/a/74-20044651

Mannevuo, M. 2023. "Väsynyt ei kaipaa yllätyksellisiä seikkailuja meluisassa monitoimitilassa". Yle kolumni, 7 December, https://yle.fi/a/74-20062034.

HS Visio Podcast, "Sata ajatusta tekoälystä, osa 3", interview, 2 December. https://www.hs.fi/visio/art-2000010020007.html.

### Ulrika Maude

**Maude, U.** 2023. "The Unconsoled of *The Unconsoled*: Ishiguro and Modernism" in A.Bennett (ed.) *The Cambridge Companion to Kazuo Ishiguro*. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, pp.108–122.

### Hanna Mazheika

Mazheika, H. 2023. "English and Scottish Jesuits and Print Culture of the Sixteenth-century Grand Duchy of Lithuania" in J. Nordin, P. Sjökvist, A, Levāns. and G. Strenga (ed.) The Baltic Battle of Books: Formation, Transfiguration and Replacement of European Libraries in the Confessional Age (c.1500–c.1650) and their Afterlife. Leiden; Boston: Brill, pp.107–125.

### Oleksandra Nenko

Podkorytova, M., Konuykhov, A., **Nenko, O.** and Gunko, M. 2023. "Periphery, uncertainty, and legacy: networks of global service firms within the former Soviet Union space". *Eurasian Geography and Economics*, <a href="https://doi.org/10.1080/15387216.2023.2219273">https://doi.org/10.1080/15387216.2023.2219273</a>.

**Nenko**, **O**. 2023. "'Troubled home': Displaced place identity in the wartime works of Ukrainian artists". *Migration-Muuttoliike*, 49:1, pp.24–31.

**Nenko, O.**, Kurilova, M., Konyukhov, A. and Bogomolov, Y. 2023. "Defining the Real Structure of the City Through Spaces of Everyday Activity Based on User-Generated Online Data", in A. Antonyuk and N. Basov (ed.) *Networks in the Global World VI. NetGloW 2022. Lecture Notes in Networks and Systems*, 663. Springer, Cham. DOI: https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-031-29408-2\_7.

**Nenko, O.** and Galaktionova, A. 2023. "Mapping Daily Consumption of Urban Community Services Based on Public Participation GIS Data" in A. Antonyuk and N. Basov (ed.) *Networks in the Global World VI. NetGloW 2022. Lecture Notes in Networks and Systems*, vol 663. Springer, Cham. DOI: <a href="https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-031-29408-2\_4">https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-031-29408-2\_4</a>.

Pachenkov, O., Meuser, P., **Nenko, O.**, Rekhviashvili, L., Vazyanau, A., Vladov, L. (2023) Manifestations of the "Authoritarian Urbanism" and Position of the Professional Community (edited transcription of the round table discussion at the Warning Cities Conference, organized and hosted by the Centre for Independent Social Research, Berlin, on October 26, 2022). Available at: <a href="https://cisr-berlin.org/manifestations-of-authoritarian-urbanism?fbclid=lwAR1">https://cisr-berlin.org/manifestations-of-authoritarian-urbanism?fbclid=lwAR1</a> YwedKkQkCQLa-8fRKblCSE2VS-VUvbZcy9-wZefxxDlCXAQY7n2sjsno.

**Nenko, O.**, Alimpieva, A. 2023. "Participatory Mapping of Cultural Ecosystem Services of Kaliningrad Green Areas". *Urbanistica Informazioni*, 307, pp.122–128.

**Nenko**, **O**. 2023. "Places of Hope: Approaches to Building a New City" in Kagan, S. (ed.) Culture and Sustainable Development in the City. Urban Spaces of Possibilities- London: Routledge, pp.145–158.

**Nenko, O.**, Nedoseka E., Kurilova, M. 2023. "'Neighborhoodness' of Urban Services as a Dimension of Spatial Segregation". *Laboratorium: Russian Review of Social Research*, 14:3, pp. 34–58.

### Asko Nivala

**Nivala, A.** 2023. "The Construction of Space in English and German Literature 1790–1848: Geoparsing the Corvey Collection". Literary Geographies, 9:2, pp. 352–376.

Kiiskinen, H.; **Nivala**, A., Westerlund, J. and Saarelainen, J. 2023. "Extracting Geographical References from Finnish Literature. Fully Automated Processing of Plain-Text Corpora". *Journal of Computational Literary Studies* 2:1, DOI: https://doi.org/10.48694/jcls.3584.

### Timo Pankakoski

**Pankakoski, T**. 2023. "From Lifeless Numbers to the Vital Nerve of Democracy: Dolf Sternberger's Metaphorical Argumentation Against Proportional Voting," *Modern Intellectual History*, DOI: https://doi.org/10.1017/S1479244323000161.

**Pankakoski, T.** "Fragmentation" in M. Sellers and S. Kirste (ed.) *Encyclopedia of the Philosophy of Law and Social Philosophy*, Dordrecht: Springer, pp. 1005–12.

### **Aymeric Pantet**

Harry F., **Pantet A**. and Veivo H. (ed). 2003. "Le minimalisme nordique: architecture, arts, design et littérature", *Nordiques*, 44, https://journals.openedition.org/nordiques/7430.

**Pantet A.** and Brochot L. 2003 "Le minimalisme chez Carl Theodor Dreyer et Ingmar Bergman: auteurisme, modernisme, transcendance", *Nordiques*, 44, https://doi.org/10.4000/nordiques.7899.

### **Vesa Putkinen**

Saarikivi, K., Chan, T. M. V., Huotilainen, M., Tervaniemi, M., and **Putkinen, V**. 2023. "Enhanced neural mechanisms of set shifting in musically trained adolescents and young adults: converging fMRI, EEG, and behavioral evidence". *Cerebral Cortex*, 33:11, pp. 7237–7249.

Hudson, M., Santavirta, S., **Putkinen, V**., Seppälä, K., Sun, L., Karjalainen, T. et al. 2023. "Neural responses to biological motion distinguish autistic and schizotypal traits". *Social Cognitive and Affective Neuroscience*, 18:1, nsad011.

Nummenmaa, L., Malèn, T., Nazari-Farsani, S., Seppälä, K., Sun, L., Santavirta, S., ... and **Putkinen**, **V**. 2023. "Decoding brain basis of laughter and crying in natural scenes". *NeuroImage*, 273, 120082.

Virtala, P., **Putkinen**, **V**. et al. 2023. "Beneficial effects of a music listening intervention on neural speech processing in 0–28-month-old children at risk for dyslexia". *Developmental Science*, e13426.

Jern, P., Chen, J., Tuisku, J., Saanijoki, T., Hirvonen, J., Lukkarinen, L., ... **Putkinen, V**. et al. 2023. "Endogenous opioid release after orgasm in man: a combined PET/functional MRI study". *Journal of Nuclear Medicine*, 64:8, pp. 1310–1313.

**Putkinen, V.**, Nazari-Farsani, S., Karjalainen, T., Santavirta, S., Hudson, M., Seppälä, K., et al. 2023. "Pattern recognition reveals sex-dependent neural substrates of sexual perception". *Human Brain Mapping*, 44:6, pp.2543–2556

Sun, L., Lukkarinen, L., Noppari, T., Nazari-Farsani, S., **Putkinen, V.**, Seppälä, K., et al. (2023). "Aberrant motor contagion of emotions in psychopathy and high-functioning autism". *Cerebral Cortex*, 33:2, pp.374–384.

Wang, C., Flemming, K., Wang, Y., **Putkinen**, **V**., Tervaniemi, M., Lammert, J., et al. 2023. "The effect of second language immersion and musical experiences on second language speech processing and general auditory processing". *Journal of Neurolinguistics*, 68, 101158.

### Johanna Raitis

Raitis, J., Harikkala-Laihinen, R., Nummela, N., and Paavilainen-Mäntymäki, E. 2023. "From Working Hard to Being Hard Working: The Maintenance and Mobilization of Cultural Capital among Finnish Migrants in Florida" in A.I.Mockaitis (ed.) *The Palgrave Handbook of Global Migration in International Business.* Cham: Springer International Publishing, pp.183–203.

### Teija Rantala

**Rantala, T**. 2023. "Following the Views of Young Former Conservative Laestadian Women on Reproductive Freedom, Procreational Ethos, and Pronatalist Politics", NORA -Nordic Journal of Feminist and Gender Research, 31:3, 222–235.

### Joona Räsänen

**Räsänen**, **J**. and Häyry, M. (2023). "Antinatalism – Solving everything everywhere all at once?" *Bioethics* 37:9, pp.829–830.

### **Raha Sabet Sarvestany**

**Sarvestany, R.S. 2023.** "Civil Resistance and the Hijab and Chastity Bill" (in Persian), 23 August, www.peace-mark.org/148-8.

**Sarvestany, R.S.** and Forsten-Lindman, N. "For humanity on the Cathedral bridge" (translated to Finnish) 11 September, <a href="https://www.ts.fi/lukijoilta/6100232">https://www.ts.fi/lukijoilta/6100232</a>.

**Sarvestany**, **R.S.** and Forsten-Lindman, N. "Activism and Iran – see the light, see how it shines" (translated to Swedish) 11 September, <a href="https://abounderrattelser.">https://abounderrattelser.</a> fi/aktivism-och-iran-se-ljuset-se-hur-det-lyser/.

**Sarvestany, R.S.** and Forsten-Lindman, N. "The fight for Iranian women's rights continues", (translated to Swedish) 13 September, <a href="https://abounderrattelser.fi/kampen-for-iranska-kvinnors-rattigheter-fortsatter/">https://abounderrattelser.fi/kampen-for-iranska-kvinnors-rattigheter-fortsatter/</a>.

**Sarvestany**, **R.S.** "Lack of Accountability Equals the Continuation of Torture and Inhumane Treatment" (in Persian) 23 September, <a href="https://www.peace-mark.org/149-8">https://www.peace-mark.org/149-8</a>.

### Ranjana Saha

Gangopadhyay, J., and **Saha**, **R**. 2023. 'Introduction to Symposium: Healthcare Research in India: Qualitative Insights', Society, np. <a href="https://doi.org/10.1007/s12115-023-00943-9">https://doi.org/10.1007/s12115-023-00943-9</a>.

### Seckin Sertdemir Ozdemir

**Sertemir, S**. S., Agtaş Ö. And Ünlü B. 2023. "Suç ve cezanın inşası: Bugünün sivil ölüleri kim?" [Construction of crime and punishment: Who are civil death people?] in H.Özvarış and İ.Yayınları (ed), *Adalet Atlası* Istanbul: İletişim, pp.147–157.

### Olga Simonova

**Simonova**, **O.A.** 2023. "Obraz atamanshi v povesti B.A. Lavreneva 'Veter' (1924): gendernyi aspekt i razinskii siuzhet" ("The Image of the Atamansha in the Boris Lavrenev's Novel 'The Wind' (1924): Gender Aspect and Razin's Plot". *Vestnik slavianskikh kul'tur*, 68, pp.168–181.

Drovaleva, N.A. and **Simonova**, **O.A.** (ed.) 2023. "Dnevnik V.A. Shchegolevoi za 1915 god" ("V.A. Shchegoleva's Diary of 1915") in D.S. Moskovskaya (ed). Codex *manuscriptus*, 3, pp. 183–259.

### Jenni Tikkanen

Tuominen, M. and **Tikkanen**, J. 2023. "Adolescent Social Capital – An Intergenerational Resource?". *Journal of Adolescence*, <a href="https://doi.org/10.1002/jad.12215">https://doi.org/10.1002/jad.12215</a>.

af Ursin, P., **Tikkanen**, J. and Järvinen, T. 2023. "Student Disengagement in Comprehensive schooling" in P. Seppänen, M. Trupp, J. Kauko and S. Kosunen (ed) *Finland's Famous Education System – Unvarnished insights into Finnish schooling*. Cham: Springer, pp.435–450.

Järvinen, T., **Tikkanen**, J. and af Ursin, P. 2023. "The Significance of Socioeconomic Background for the Educational Dispositions and Aspirations of School-leavers" in P. Seppänen, M. Trupp, J. Kauko and S. Kosunen (ed) *Finland's Famous Education System – Unvarnished insights into Finnish Schooling*. Cham: Springer, pp.243–256.

af Ursin, P., **Tikkanen**, J. and Järvinen, T. 2023. "Differences in Skills Among Secondary School Students in Turku" in S. Lamb and R. Rumberger (ed) *Inequality in Key Skills of City Youth: An International Comparison*. Washington, DC: The American Educational Research Association (AERA), pp. 245–266.

### Elina Valovirta

**Valovirta**, **E**. 2023. "Grotesque Touch: Women, Violence, and Contemporary Circum-Caribbean Narratives , by Amy King". *New West Indian Guide/Nieuwe West-Indische Gids*, **97**:3–4, pp.414–415.

**Valovirta**, **E**. 2023. "Akateemista elämää. Joel Kuortin juhlaessee: Samppanjaa, sekoituksia ja tavallisen huonoa musiikkia" (Academic life. A celebratory essay in honour of Joel Kuortti: Champagne, mixtures and ordinarily bad music). *Kulttuurintutkimus* 4. np.

### Amalia Verdu Sanmartin

**Verdu Sanmartin**, **A**. and Niemi, J. "Virtual reality in legal education. Challenges and possibilities to transform normative knowledge" in <u>J. Lubacha</u>, <u>B. Mäihäniemi</u> and <u>R. Wisła</u> *The European Digital Economy*. London: Routledge 2023, pp.120–140.

**Verdu Sanmartin**, A. 2023. "Protective Intelligence, Ethics and Responsibility", Protective Intelligence website: <a href="https://www.protectiveintelligencenetwork.">https://www.protectiveintelligencenetwork.</a> net/news/2023/10/05/insights-from-our-advisory-board-members-dr-amaliaverdu-sanmartin-protective-intelligence-ethics-and-responsibility.

### Outi Vesakoski

De Heer, M., Blokland, R., Dunn, M. and **Vesakoski, O**. 2023. "Loanwords in basic vocabulary as an indicator of borrowing profiles." *Journal of Language Contact*. 16:74–123.

Pesonen, P., Moilanen, U., Saipio, J., Roose, M., **Vesakoski**, O. and Onkamo, P. 2023. *AADA Archaeological artefact database of Finland*. Typological description of museum artefacts of Finland from Stone Age, Bronze Age and Iron Age with coordinates (<a href="https://zenodo.org/records/10437704">https://zenodo.org/records/10437704</a>) and with photographs (<a href="https://zenodo.org/records/10417384">https://zenodo.org/records/10417384</a>).

Skirgård et al. (<100 authors) 2023. "Grambank reveals the importance of genealogical constraints on linguistic diversity and highlights the impact of language loss". Science Advances, http://dx.doi.org/10.1126/sciadv.adg6175

**Vesakoski, O.** 2023. "Karl Pajusalu ja uralilaisen typologisen aineiston synty.

– Tartu Ülikooli Lõuna-Eesti keele- ja kultuuriuuringute keskuse aastaraamat XXI–XXII" in E.Saar, M.Norvik, and E. Velsker (ed.). *Pühendusteos Karl Pajusalule 60. sünnipäevaks*. Tartu: Tartu Ülikooli Kirjastus, pp.276–282.

Published data: Grambank, <a href="https://grambank.clld.org/">https://grambank.clld.org/</a> (section on Uralic languages).

### Jeffrey Wall

**Wall, J.**, Lukawiecki, J., Young, R., Powell, L., McAlvay, A., Moola, F. 2023. "Operationalizing the biocultural perspective part II: A review of biocultural action principles sine The Declaration of Belém". *Environmental Science and Policy*, 150,103573.

# Conference Papers and Academic Presentations by TIAS Fellows

### **Martin Cloonan**

"Organising Musicians As Workers", Keynote for Cultural Work Network. Hamburg, Germany, November.

University Based Institutes for Advanced Study (UBIAS) Directors' meeting. Nagoya, Japan, October.

### Luis de Miranda

"Introducing the SMILE\_PH Method: Sense-Making Interviews Looking at Elements of Philosophical Health". 2023 Global Flourishing Conference. Virtual, November.

### **Massimo Fichera**

'Originalism, Traditionalism and Common Good Constitutionalism: Three Versions of Identitarian Constitutionalism'. George Washington University. Washington DC, USA, April.

### Johanna Friman

Panelist, Artificial Intelligence Panel, at the 15<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the Turku Institute for Advanced Studies (TIAS). Turku, Finland, October.

### Eini Haaja

**Haaja**, **E**., Karhu, A. and Mäkinen, H. "Resilience through collective agency? Policymakers' perspective on advancing sustainability and security together with businesses". AIB-World Conference. Warsaw, Poland, July.

**Haaja, E.**, Nordberg-Davies, S. and Syväri, M. 2023 "Going green but seeing red: Nested tensions in initiating market shaping for sustainability". 39<sup>th</sup> Industrial Marketing and Purchasing (IMP) Conference. Manchester, UK, August.

**Haaja, E.** and Lusby, C. "Navigating in fog: Cruise shipbuilding industry's unawareness of passengers' environmental sustainability demands". World Leisure Congress. Dunedin, New Zealand, December.

### Kaisa Ilmonen

"Intersectional Cultural Memory." Cultural Memory and Social Change, strategic research and education profile webinar. Turku, Finland, September.

Seminar organized with the International institute for Popular Culture (IIPC): Politics of Fandom: Affect, Activism, and the Limits of Agency. Turku, Finland, 3 November.

"Vähemmistömuistin muodot ja intersektionaalinen menneisyyden taju." Kulttuurintutkimuksen päivät. Turku, Finland, December.

"Intersectionality as Activist knowledge" (Invited keynote speech): Intertwining of Gender, Sexuality, Art, and Activism. Joensuu, Finland, December.

### Valtteri Kaartemo

**Kaartemo, V.** Wieland H., and Flaig A. "Market shaping as a dance of agency. Naples Forum on Service. Ravello, Italy, June.

Oderkeken, G., Heinonen, K., **Kaartemo, V.** and Liberace, P. "A Conversation on the Future of Learning with Generative AI". Naples Forum on Service. Ravello, Italy, June.

### Pekka Kolehmainen

"Conceptualizing Crises: The Antagonistic Antifeminism of PragerU". The Biennial Conference of the Nordic Association for American Studies (NAAS). Uppsala, Sweden, May.

"The Cthulhu in the Cathedral: The Popular Cultural Politics of the Dark Enlightenment". EUPOP 2023. Stirling, Scotland, July.

Co-organizer of "Current Issues Seminar: What Polarization? U.S. Media and Politics in the 21st Century", Turku, Finland, September.

Seminar presentation on the Conceptual History of Antifeminism and Reactionary Realignment in the United States, Department of American Studies, University of Wyoming. Laramie, United States, November. "Dystopian Utopias: Techno-Futurist Imaginaries of the Neoreactionary Dark Enlightenment", Society for U.S. Intellectual History Conference. Denver, United States, November.

"Imagining the End of Democracy: Horizons of (Un)Expectedness in the Dark Enlightenment Movement". Kulttuurintutkimuksen päivät. Espoo, Finland, December.

"Gender and Antagonism in the Populist Rhetoric of PragerU". Helsinki Conference on Emotions, Populism, and Polarised Politics (HEPP4). Helsinki, Finland, December.

### Juho Korhonen

"Sociology of History Politics" and "Pitfalls of Finnish Democracy Policy". Finnish Sociological Association Annual Conference. Tampere, Finland, March.

"Non-Sovereign Democratization in the Grand Duchy of Finland of the Russian Empire". Northeast Slavic, East European and Eurasian Conference. Jordan Center, NYU. New York, USA, April.

"Socialism and the Peripheries". Different Shades of Red conference. Montreal, Canada, October.

"Coloniality of Sovereignty". Social Science History Association annual conference. Washington DC, USA, November.

### Heidi Kurvinen

Workshop organiser with E.Colpuksen and A.Malisen: Children, media and communication: new histories of experience. Tampere, Finland, April.

### **Henna Leino**

Davey, J., **Leino, H. M.,** and Johns, R. "Resource scarcity and multi-actor vulnerability: building service resilience for reciprocal and transformative value outcomes". Frontiers in Service 2023. Maastricht, Netherlands, June,

Mickelsson, J., **Leino, H. M**., and Särkikangas, U. "Using metaservices to facilitate the timing of health and social care for customers". *Frontiers in Service 2023*. Maastricht, Netherlands, June.

**Leino, H. M.,** Hurmerinta, L., Immonen, A. and Sandberg, B. "Service research perspective to transformative art-based interventions for persons with dementia". Poster presentation. 33<sup>rd</sup> Alzheimer Europe Conference. Helsinki, Finland, October.

**Leino, H. M.,** Hurmerinta, L., Paananen, J. and Sandberg, B. "Kyl te olette sit ihmeellisii!" Sairaalaklovnit tuomassa iloa ja osallisuutta muistisairaille asukkaille / You two are so peculiar!" Hospital clowns bringing joy and inclusion for residents with dementia. 33<sup>rd</sup> Alzheimer Europe Conference. Helsinki, Finland, October.

Paananen, J., **Leino, H. M.**, Sandberg, B. and Hurmerinta, L. "How do clowns listen?" 7<sup>th</sup> Nordic Interdisciplinary Conference on Discourse and Interaction. Tampere U, Finland, November.

### Nadezhda Mamontova

"Process toponymy: the use of community-engaged GIS technology for documenting Indigenous geospatial knowledge". Invited talk at Séminaire des études mongoles et sibériennes, Centre National de la Recherche Scientifique (CNRS). Paris, France, January.

"Process toponymy: The use of community-engaged GIS technology for documenting Indigenous geospatial knowledge". Invited talk at Decolonizing Indigenous toponymies of the North: research, practices, and dynamics'. Bordeaux, France, January.

**Mamontova**, **N**. and E. Klyachko, E. "Community-engaged approach to documenting Indigenous geospatial knowledge and landscape cognition". Arctic Science Summit Week. Vienna, Austria, February.

"The relational ontologies of Soviet volumetric cartography in the Russian Arctic and Siberia." British Association for Slavonic and East European Studies Annual Conference. Glasgow, Scotland, March/April.

### Mona Mannevuo

"It's normal to be a bit anxious: Precarity in the academy". Invited talk in the seminar Life as a post doc at the University of Turku. Turku, Finland, April.

**Mannevuo**, M. and **Valovirta**, E. "Shifting our Gaze from Individuals to Structures – to where? The Strange Feeling Structures of University Work". Invited speaker, Centre for the Study of Women and Gender. University of Warwick (online), May.

"Tired of being tired? The problem of work-related fatigue". Keynote in the Finnish Association of Consumer Research Spring Seminar 2023. Helsinki, Finland, May.

"Fatigue as an object of research in Finnish occupational medicine". 28<sup>th</sup> Nordic Medical History Congress. Helsinki, Finland, May.

"Science in the Attention Economy". Keynote Rethinking Impact in Social Sciences, organised by Cultural Interaction Researcher Network. Turku, Finland, November.

"Rajattoman työn rajaamisesta". Keynote at Yhteiskuntatieteilijäpäivä 2023. Helsinki, Finland, November.

### Ulrika Maude

"Beckett's Obscene Body of Poetry and Other Precipitates". Invited at London Beckett Seminar. London, UK, April.

Invited talk at Francis Crick Institute, London, May.

'Writing the Senses', invited paper presented at 'Senses and Sensations Ideas Workshop, University of Bristol. Bristol, UK, June.

Narrative Workshop on 'Healthy Ageing' for Wellcome Trust project WT/217135/Z/19/A. Harare, Zimbabwe, June.

Narrative Workshop for 'Healthy Ageing' for Wellcome Trust project WT/217135/Z/19/A. Banjul, The Gambia, June.

"Grievous Loss", invited paper presented at Nicholas Royle: A Symposium. Brighton, UK, June.

"Grievous Loss": Literature and the Phenomenology of Mourning', invited paper delivered at 'Grief, Aesthetics and Emotion Regulation'. York, UK, November.

### Hanna Mazheika

"A Revival of Prophecies and the Place of the Grand Duchy of Lithuania in the Fight against "the Papal Tyranny" in the Mid-Seventeenth Century". Future Thinking and Practices in Economy, Society, and Culture. Antwerp, Belgium, November.

"A Protestant State in the Multi-confessional Commonwealth? The Grand Duchy of Lithuania, Protestant Europe, and Transnational Religious Networks in the Confessional Age". Translating Toleration: Concepts, Texts, and Intermediaries between Poland and Protestant Germany (1645–1795). Berlin-Warsaw, Germany-Poland, December.

"Intellectual networks and cross-cultural knowledge exchange between the Grand Duchy of Lithuania and Europe in the age of Enlightenment". Interdisziplinäres Zentrum für die Erforschung der Europäischen Aufklärung. Halle, Germany, December.

### Oleksandra Nenko

Keynote talk "Digital participatory mapping of space: emotions and environmental values?". Politics of Co-creation seminar, organized by the Politics of Co-creation team under the COLDIGIT (Collective Intelligence through Digital Tools) project, hosted by University of Helsinki. Helsinki, Finland, April.

"Decolonisation of Material Urban Culture of Ukrainian Cities: A Sociosemantic Analysis". Post-Socialism, Migration and Memory in Britain and Beyond, online seminar series co-hosted by the Memory Studies Association. Online, May.

Feeling-Skill-Knowledge". Presentation "Mundane narrations of urban green: emotions and values of green areas in users' digital georeferenced comments". 13<sup>th</sup> conference of the Nordic Association for Semiotic Studies. Helsinki, Finland, June.

"Affective engagement with urban green: cultural ecosystem services in users' digital georeferenced comments". 16<sup>th</sup> international SIEF congress: Living Uncertainty. Brno, Czech Republic, June.

**Nenko**, O. and Lummaa, K. Co-organisers and co-chairs of the panel "Cultural Ecosystem Services – a Research and Policy Concept for Sustaining the Aesthetic in Nature" at XV Summer Congress of the International Institute of Applied Aesthetics (IIAA) "Scoping Sustainable Aesthetics – Rethinking Nature, Man-Made Environment". Lahti, Finland, June.

"Participatory Mapping of Cultural Ecosystem Services of Urban Green Areas: Concepts and Methods". XV Summer Congress of the International Institute of Applied Aesthetics (IIAA) "Scoping Sustainable Aesthetics – Rethinking Nature, Man-Made Environment". Lahti, Finland, June.

"Decolonisation of Material Urban Culture of Ukrainian Cities: A Sociosemantic Analysis".

Indigenous / Decolonial Methodologies Research Methods Seminar" (webinar). Turku, Finland, June.

"Urban Art Laboratory as a Form of Engaging with Everyday Life". Urban Creativity Conference. Lisbon, Portugal, July.

Keynote lecture ""Troubled home": Displaced Place Identity in the Wartime Works of Ukrainian Artists". New Perspectives and Interventions: The State of Play in Cultural Sociology and Sociology of the Arts" Conference. Sofia, Bulgaria, August/September.

"Environmental interactional perspective in creative economy: mapping CCIs relations with places in Rauma and Eurajoki". EUGEO Conference. Barcelona,

Co-organiser and co-chair of the panel session "Critical Language of Urbanism: Concepts, Illusions, Resistance". 10<sup>th</sup> International Cities After Transition Conference (CATference) "Urban Geographies of Post-Communist States Conference". Riga, Latvia, September.

"Value and Managerial Discourses on Public Participation in Urban Development". 10<sup>th</sup> International Cities After Transition Conference (CATference) "Urban Geographies of Post-Communist States Conference". Riga, Latvia, September.

**Nenko**, **O**. and Sechi, G., co-organisers and co-chairs of panel "Decolonisation of Urban Material Culture in Eastern European Cities". Aleksanteri conference "Decolonizing space in the Global East: Legal Choices, Political Transformations, Carceral Practices". Helsinki, Finland, October.

"Civic agency in developing circular economy: potentialities and risks". Final international seminar of the "Circular Citizens" project funded by KONE Foundation. Helsinki, Finland, November.

Keynote lecture "Participatory Mapping of Environmental Values". ThinkandDrink colloquium, Humboldt University of Berlin, Georg-Simmel Centre for Metropolitan Studies., Berlin, Germany, December.

### Asko Nivala

"1800-luvun romantiikan koneihmiset", public lecture at Turku City Library. Turku, Finland, February.

**Nivala, A**., Westerlund, J., Saarelainen, J. and Kiiskinen, H. "Kirjallisuuden koettu tila ja sen digitaalinen tutkimus". Kirjallisuudentutkimuksen päivät conference. Turku, Finland, May.

Kiiskinen, H. **Nivala**, **A**., Westerlund, J. and Saarelainen, J. "Extracting Geographical References from Finnish Literature. Fully Automated Processing of Plain-Text Corpora". 2nd Annual Conference of Computational Literary Studies. Würzburg, Germany, June.

"Romantic Database. The Zettelkasten and Commonplace Book as Literary Media". Romanticism and its Media. Jahrestagung der Gesellschaft für Englische Romantik. Leipzig, Germany, October.

"Esoteria ja romantiikan koneihmiset". Keynote lecture at Esoteria ja filosofia Suomessa -conference. Helsinki, Finland, October.

"Romantic Irony: Transcendental Reflection of Artistic Form". Invited presentation at Romantic Irony symposium. Helsinki, Finland, December.

**Nivala, A**., Westerlund, J. and Saarelainen, S. "Yllättäviä tihentymiä kartalla Kulttuurintutkimuksen päivät 2023. Espoo, Finland, December.

### Timo Pankakoski

"Concepts We Recover By: Metaphorical Concepts in Post-Covid-19 Transition to Normalcy in Finland," JuRe Project Research Seminar. Turku, Finland, February.

Panel convenor and chair, "Concepts and Metaphors in Politics". The Finnish Political Science Association Annual Conference. Jyväskylä, Finland, May.

"What Are Political Metaphors? A Used-Based Account," The Finnish Political Science Association Annual Conference. Jyväskylä, Finland, May.

**Pankakoski, T.** and Mölsä, U. "Laillisuusvalvonta, avoimuus ja legitimiteetti," [Legal Oversight, openness and legitimacy, together with Mölsä, U. ], University of Turku. Turku, Finland, May.

"Concepts We Recover By: Metaphorical Concepts in Post-Covid-19 Transition to Normalcy in Finland and Europe". Politicizations of Pandemic Recovery. Helsinki, Finland, June.

"Battling Antidemocrats, Regulating Competition, or Enforcing Rules? Three Models of Democratic Self-Protection". ECPT Annual Conference. Prague, Czech Republic, September.

"Can Conceptual History be Extended to Metaphors? Agency of Concepts in Interface Regions: Asymmetries, Asynchronities, and Discontinuations". 24<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Conceptual History. Warsaw, Poland, September.

Invited paper: "Koselleck's Europes". Concetti moderni - dibattiti contemporanei". CRISI, SOVRANITÀ, EUROPA: Convegno internazionale in onore del centenario della nascita di Reinhart Koselleck. Bologna, Italy, November.

### **Aymeric Pantet**

Laine K. and **Pantet A**., "Film distribution in WWII Finland: Import and distribution". Cinema audiences and film programming at the Northern periphery, 1930–1950s. Sources, methods, and tools Workshop. Copenhagen, Denmark, September.

**Pantet A**. and Kallioniemi N., "Film screenings in a border town, 1939–1944: The case of Vyborg". Writing a Decentred and Entangled History of Cinema-Going. Epistemological and Methodological Issues. Paris, France, November.

"Pas d'éthique en Baltique: Le traffic d'alcool dans le cinéma nordique (1930–1950)" Vice and Vertu 2023–2024 : Boire dans les pays nordiques et germaniques, Seminar. Paris, France, November.

"Social critique in cinema: tool for a class-consciousness (and the other social parameters)" Reflections on social class. Turku, Finland, November.

"Edellytyksiä 'ranskalaisesta tyylistä': Suomen studio-ajan tyylistä 1930-luvulla". SETS:n syysseminaari Seminar. Helsinki, Finland, December.

### **Johanna Raitis**

Paavilainen-Mäntymäki, E., Nummela, N., Harikkala-Laihinen, R. and **Raitis, J**. "COSMO – Cosmopolitan management – a must for international businesses?" NOS-HS Workshop. Kalmar, Sweden, April.

Paavilainen-Mäntymäki, E., Nummela, N. Harikkala-Laihinen, R. and **Raitis, J**. "Settling in and inclusion of returnees and global talent – preliminary findings from company perspective". 5th Odense IE Workshop. Odense, Denmark, May.

Paavilainen-Mäntymäki, E., Nummela, N. Harikkala-Laihinen, R. and **Raitis, J**. "Global talent marketplace – A Finnish perspective on recruitment and onboarding"., Vaasa International Business Conference. Vaasa, Finland, August.

### Teija Rantala

Cultural Memory presentation series, University of Turku. Turku, Finland, April.

Rantala, T. and van den Brandt, N. "Religion and Spirituality as Sites of Learning", 2023, Åbo Akademi. Turku, Finland, May.

Rantala, T. and van den Brandt, N. Gender Studies Research Group, University of Turku. Turku, Finland, May.

One-day online symposium: Gender and Religious Exit. Coventry, UK, November.

### Joona Räsänen

"What do bioethicists believe? The results of a survey to researchers in bioethics, medical ethics and philosophy of medicine". European Association of Centres of Medical Ethics, Medicine and Healthcare. Warsaw, Poland, September.

"The Grim view of online dating: Rethinking Tinder". Workshop on Discrimination in Dating. September, Aarhus, Denmark.

### Raha Sabet Sarvestany

Invited Speaker at the 6<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Future of Women: "Women, Life, Freedom: Reading the Reflection on Women Movement through Media". The paper is open access: <a href="https://www.onlinescientificresearch.com/journal-of-media-management-inpress-jmm.php">https://www.onlinescientificresearch.com/journal-of-media-management-inpress-jmm.php</a>. Colombo, Sri Lanka, February.

Invited speaker at Narrative Matters 2023, Instrumental Narratives: Narrative Studies and the Storytelling Boom: "Narratives of Identity: Women's Agency and Resilience In post-Revolution Iran." Tampere, Finland, June.

"The Situation of Ethnic and Religious Minorities in Iran: Violation of Human Rights" (in Persian). Invited speaker and panelist, Annual conference of the Democratic Platform of Movements and Peoples of Iran. Cologne, Germany, September.

"Systematic Oppression of Higher Education in Iran under Islamic Revolution", invited speaker European Student Advocacy Days. Trento, Italy, December.

### Ranjana Saha

Panelist on the Human Diversity Panel at the 15<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the Turku Institute for Advanced Studies (TIAS). Turku, Finland, October.

Midwifery, Childbirth and Breastfeeding in colonial Bengal'. Social Class seminar. Turku, Finland, November.

### Olga Simonova

"The Image of the Finnish Woman in Russian Civil War Literature: in Dialogue with Tradition". Making Women's History. Toulouse, France, March.

"Princess or Chieftain? The Legend of Stepan Razin and Women Images in the Literature of the Russian Civil War". Seminar for Doctoral students in Russian Language and Literature at the University of Helsinki. Helsinki, Finland, March.

"Russian Civil War Heroines in the Discourse of 1920s". Cultural Memory and Social Change webinar. Turku, Finland, May.

"Tactics of Escape from Bolshevik Russia in Women's Memoirs", "Escape to the 'Desired Land' as a Theme in Russian Literature and Culture". XIX joint Conference of the University of Helsinki and the University of Tartu. Helsinki, Finland, June.

### Jenni Tikkanen

**Tikkanen**, J. and Isopahkala-Bouret, U. "Bourdieusian Capitals and Reflexivity in Disrupted Educational Trajectories – A case of involuntary gap years". BSA Bourdieu Study Group's Mid Term International Conference. Barcelona, Spain, July.

"A Gender Perspective on School Engagement and Relations". European Conference on Educational Research. Glasgow, Scotland, August.

"Mismatching meanings and goals of learning outcomes – Policy reforms and lived realities in Finnish general upper secondary schools. Youth's Learning Outcomes: Towards a holistic and context-sensitive approach, symposium of the NoRNet conference. Turku, Finland, October.

### Elina Valovirta

"Love and Loss: Corals and Cultural Sustainability in Caribbean Popular Romance Novels". "Meritutkimuspäivä" seminar Turku, Finland, May.

**Mannevuo**, M. and **Valovirta**, E. "Shifting our Gaze from Individuals to Structures – to where? The Strange Feeling Structures of University Work". Invited speaker, Centre for the Study of Women and Gender. University of Warwick (online), May.

"Romancing the Caribbean Sea: (E)motions in Cruise Ship Romance Fiction". (E) motion in Changing Worlds conference. Thessaloniki, Greece, November.

### **Amalia Verdu Sanmartin**

Guest Panellist: We are the Khora. 23<sup>rd</sup> International Roundtables for the Semiotics of Law, Rome, Italy, May.

Guest Panellist: Khorological Education. Torino, Italy, November.

### Outi Vesakoski

Invited talk: "The spread of Uralic Languages: Vertical evolution and areal contacts". New results and Methods in Reconstructing Population history". Zürich, Switzerland, February.

"Population genetic approaches as an alternative to phylogenetic in revealing linguistic history". Computational Phylogenetic and language (Pre)history Workshop. Crete, Greece, May.

"Group boundary formation: Genes, languages, and culture". Finnic Contacts Seminar. Tartu, Estonia, September.

"UraTyp: Extending Grambank for regional studies". Max Planck Institute for Evolutionary Anthropology. Leipzig, Germany, September.

Panelist, Artficial Intelligence Panel, at the 15<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the Turku Institute for Advanced Studies (TIAS). Turku, Finland, October.

"Divergence and convergence of Uralic languages and Finnish dialects". Eesti Keele Instituut, Tallinn, Estonia, November. "Vertical and horizontal evolution of the Uralic language family and its relation to genetic and cultural history". 56<sup>th</sup> Annual Meeting of the Societas Linguistica Europaea (SLE). Athens, Greece, August/September

"Population genetic approaches as an alternative to phylogenetic in revealing linguistic history". Computatinal Phylogenetic and language (Pre)history Workshop. Crete, Greece, May.

## Xingguo Zhou

"Exploring the Proliferation of Evaluation through a critical Lens: A Comparative Analysis of External Evaluations in Finnish and Chinese Universities". FERA Conference on Education 2023., Vaasa, Finland, November.

# Public Engagement by TIAS Fellows

#### **Martin Cloonan**

Member of Steering Group, Scholars at Risk Finland.

Coordinating Editor, Popular Music.

Member of editorial board, Popular Music and Society.

Member Peer Review College, Arts and Humanities Research Council, UK.

Reviewer, Australia Research Council.

Reviewer, European Research Council.

Reviewer, Carnegie Trust for the Universities of Scotland.

Director, Live Music Exchange, www.livemusicexchange.org

Member, Advisory Group, Aboagora, festival of arts and science, Turku, Finland.

#### Luis de Miranda

Launch of the Open Philosophical Health Questionnaire Online: <a href="https://2w0k6fzwgpk.typeform.com/to/YutifpvN?typeform-source=luisdemiranda.com">https://2w0k6fzwgpk.typeform.com/to/YutifpvN?typeform-source=luisdemiranda.com</a>

Editor of the October 2023 Philosophy Thematic Edition: Treating the Whole Person: Philosophical Health." *Journal of evaluation in clinical practice*.

Workshop moderator, "The Crealectic Approach to AI", Vattenfall RandD headquarters, Älvkarleby, Sweden, 26 October.

Two courses of philosophy for children, Filosofiska School, Stockholm, 16 November.

Invited talk, and workshop moderator, workshop, "Philosophical Health", Vattenfall RandD headquarters, Älvkarleby, Sweden, 14 December.

Philosophical Counseling complementary sessions, online.

#### Massimo Fichera

Reviewer, Oxford University Press.

Podcast interview: <a href="https://revdem.ceu.edu/2023/11/15/">https://revdem.ceu.edu/2023/11/15/</a> the-future-in-the-european-union-in-conversation-with-massimo-fichera/

Vlog: <a href="https://www.diritticomparati.it/diritti-comparati-vlogmassimo-ficherathe-eu-and-constitutional-time/?utm\_source">https://www.diritticomparati.it/diritti-comparati-vlogmassimo-ficherathe-eu-and-constitutional-time/?utm\_source</a>

#### Eini Haaja

Complexity of green transformation – cruise shipbuilding industry networks. Guest lecture on module *Global business and sustainability,* at Trinity College Dublin, Ireland, 2 Octobver.

Karhu, A. and **Haaja, E.** "Transatlantic trade relations in turmoil: a challenge or an opportunity for Nordic export companies?" Co-moderators of panel discussion at the Europe Forum in Turku, Finland, 1 September.

**Haaja**, **E**. and **Valovirta**, **E**. Karibian laivojen kestävät kuviot. Invited guest expert at *Aallonharjalle* podcast. Available at: <a href="https://sites.utu.fi/aallonharjalle/podcast/">https://sites.utu.fi/aallonharjalle/podcast/</a>.

Member of the Supervisory Council of Lounais-Suomen Osuuspankki.

Reviewer for International Small Business Journal.

Co-coordinator of Human Side of Sustainability special interest sub-group under the Industrial Marketing and Purchasing (IMP) Group.

Member of Workplace Wellbeing working group at Turku School of Economics.

#### Kaisa Ilmonen

External reviewer: PhD Thesis, University of Tampere, Unit of History, Philosophy, and Literary Studies.

External reviewer: Evaluation of the scientific and pedagogical competence of an applicant for the Title of Docent, Åbo Akademi University.

External reviewer: Swedish RJ-foundation (Sveriges Riksbankens Jubileumsfond).

Member of the editorial board: SQS Journal. Journal of Queer Studies in Finland.

Visiting editor-in-Chief: SQS Journal. Journal of Queer Studies in Finland.

Reviewer: Trace. Journal for Human-Animal Studies.

Member and secretary of the board: The Third Space theater group which investigates the relationship between art and science.

Member of the board, SELMA Research Centre for the Study of Storytelling, Experientiality and Memory.

Member in Working group for Research Development at the School of Arts, Culture and History, Faculty of Humanities.

Member of the international advisory board: "From sexual outlaws to model citizens: The relations between queer sexualities and nationality in Iceland 1944–2010." PI: Iris Ellenberger. Icelandic Research Council.

#### Valtteri Kaartemo

"The use of AI in different parts of higher education. AI and ChatGPT in Education", webinar, Turku School of Economics, 11 May.

#### Pekka Kolehmainen

Reviewer for Acta Universitatis Carolinae – Studia Territorialia and Politiikka.

Mentoring programme, Institute for Research on Male Supremacism.

Invited panelist for "Introduction to Gender Studies" course for students, University of Turku.

#### Kaisa Kortekallio

Editor-in-chief, niin and näin: Filosofinen aikakauslehti.

Invited speaker at the University of the Arts, Helsinki: KuvA Research Club: Interactions and overlaps between lived environments, embodied experience and literature, 14 November.

#### Henna Leino

Invited presentation "Taideperustaiset interventiot hoivapalveluissa – palvelututkimuksen näkökulma" at the 'Taide vaikuttaa - Rohkeus ja rakenteet' seminar organised by the Arts Promotion Centre Finland (Taike), 2 November, Helsinki.

Hurmerinta, L. and Leino, H. Invited presentation "Sairaalaklovnit hoivakotiympäristössä – suuria pieniä kohtaamisia". ClowNexus ending seminar, 10 October 2023, Uusi Lastensairaala, Helsinki.

#### Nadezhda Mamontova

Turku University Indigenous / Decolonial Seminar Series (four online seminars) (with Reetta Humalajoki).

#### Mona Mannevuo

"Vaikuttava tutkimus huomiotalouden aikakaudella", panel member and event organiser, Tieteiden yö, Tieteiden talo, Helsinki, 12 January.

"Oppia ikä kaikki? Jatkuvan oppimisen rajoista ja rajattomuudesta", online talk given to Lounais-Suomen aluehallintovirasto/kirjastotoimi, 24 January.

"Rationalisointi sotienjälkeisessä Suomessa". Guest lecture in a lecture series Suomalaisten maailmat, Contemporary history, University of Turku, 25 January.

"Houkuttelevat viestintätoimistot". Invited presentation, Mediatutkimuksen työelämäkurssi, University of Turku, 23 March,

Panel discussion on the Finnish elections at the Turku Main Library, 30 March.

Panel discussion on the topic of university democracy, organised by the Consortium for Higher Education Researchers in Finland. XV Symposium of the Consortium of Higher Education Researchers, University of Jyväskylä, 14 August.

"I can feel the pace accelerating – Changes in academic culture through a researcher's eyes". Invited presentation at the Uni2 event, organised by Arte, Ehkä-tuotanto and Poesia, University of Turku, 27 September.

Panel discussion on the book *Joutilaisuus*, Helsinki book fair, 29 October.

Panel discussion on the book Self-help huijaus, Helsinki, 22 November.

Invited speaker/interviewee at the Slush pre-event "Sata ajatusta tekoälystä" organised by Helsingin Sanomat, Helsinki, 30 November.

Management Committee member, COST Action National, International and Transnational Histories of Healthcare, 1850–2000 (EuroHealthHist), 2023–2027.

Young Academy Finland Fellow 2020–2024 and Young Academy Finland board member 2023–2024, leader of the thematic group Open and Responsible Science.

HR Excellence in Research (HRS4R), committee member, University of Turku.

Editorial board member: Eetos, Capacious: Journal for Emerging Affect Inquiry, Ilmiö, Työelämän tutkimus, Vastapaino.

Three Minute Thesis (TMT) Competition, judge, semi-finals.

Reviewer for Kulttuurintutkimus, Työelämäntutkimus, Yhteiskuntapolitiikka.

Steering group member in research projects *Uusi hallintokieli ja kansalaiset* (Kone Foundation, 2022–2025), New Economies of Artistic Labour – from Entrepreneurship to Sustainable Collectives (Kone Foundation, 2020–2024) and Näennäistiede suomalaisessa työelämässä (Aaltonen foundation, 2023–2025).

#### Ulrika Maude

Editorial Board Member and Review Editor, Journal of Beckett Studies

Wellcome Trust Discovery Advisory Board Member (Medical Humanities)

Panel Member of GW4 'Tackling Health Inequalities and Driving Social Justice through Radical Interdisciplinarity'.

Reviewer, Tampere Institute for Advanced Studies Fellowships.

Peer Reviewer, Australian Research Council.

Peer Reviewer, European Research Council.

Review book manuscripts for Cambridge University Press, Columbia University Press, Oxford University Press, Edinburgh University Press, Syracuse University Press, Manchester University Press, Routledge, Palgrave Macmillan, and Bloomsbury.

Review articles for publication in Modernism/Modernity; Journal of Beckett Studies; Samuel Beckett Today/aujourd'hui; Limit(e) Beckett; Journal of Medical Humanities; Journal of Literature and Science; Symploké; Studies in the Novel; Criticism; Mosaic; Twentieth-Century Literature; Textual Practice; Irish Studies; and The Senses and Society.

#### Oleksanda Nenko

#OurStoryIsOne, public seminar on the narratives of women and non-binary people at risk originating from the Global South, hosted by University of Helsinki, speaker, 12 December.

#### Timo Pankakoski

Panel "Suomalainen demokratia juuri nyt" (Finnish Democracy Right Now), event co-organized by Turku Institute for Advanced Studies, Just Recovery from COVID-19 Consortium, and Turku Public Library, March 30, 2023 (panel convenor and chair).

#### Johanna Raitis

Member of Executive Committee, Cultural Memory and Social Change, University of Turku, Finland.

"Arvojen merkitys liiketoiminnassa", invited presentation at Rotary Club of Samppalinna, Turku, Finland, 20 November.

"Yritysten arvot ja yhteiskuntavastuullinen toiminta", Lecture for general public, Turku Main Library, Turku, Finland, 23 January.

Reviewer, Strategic Organization.

"Kulttuurin merkityksestä ja arvosta kansainvälisen liikkuvuuden näkökulmasta", maaliskuu 2023, https://cosmoresearchproject.wordpress.com/blog/

Treasurer, Skating Club Turku.

## Teija Rantala

Graduate Women of Helsinki (HAN ry.), invited guest talk, 20 Nov 2023.

EU Commission, invited evaluation expert, 2023.

Juno Doctoral Programme Board member, 2022–2023, University of Turku.

Joona Räsänen

Member of editorial board, Bioethics.

Member of editorial board, BMC Medical Ethics.

Section Editor for Encyclopedia of Applied Ethics 3rd Ed.

Reviewer for Social Theory and Practice.

Organising Workshop on Discrimination in Dating, September, Aarhus, Denmark, 5–6 September.

#### **Raha Sabet Sarvestany**

Invited as a keynote at the International Conference on Advanced Bahai Studies in Italy on my paper "Releasing the Society Building Power of the Bahai Faith," 23–25 June 2023.

Running a series of seminars on Women's narratives for academics, activists, and the public:

"Women's Narratives: Minorites and Resilience".

Working for Equality in Iran For 40 Years seminar, Turku City Main Library, 13 June.

"Women Movements and Agency after Islamic Revolution", Turku City Main Library, 22 November.

"Iranian Mothers for Justice and Women's Agency." University of Helsinki, 12 December.

"Women's Agency and the role of Mothers". Defying Authoritarian Advances: Stories of Resilience and Hope seminar, University of Turku, 8 December.

"The impact of social discourse on education", <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fanTx0Om7t8">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fanTx0Om7t8</a>. Activity in support of teachers in Afghanistan.

I supported the group and had one time a session with the teachers.

<a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fanTx0Om7t8">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fanTx0Om7t8</a>; my session was about:

"The impact of social discourse on education."

Invited speaker and panelist at the Norwegian launch of the *Free to Think* report 2023, https://fb.me/e/3mwyLslic. Oslo Norway, 14 November.

#### Seckin Sertdemir Ozdemir

Organisation of the online book launch for Dr Dimitar Bechev's book *Turkey Under Erdogan, How a Country Turned from Democracy and the West* (Yale University Press, 2022) the Political Science Association (PSA) Turkish Politics Specialist Group, 12 January.

Co-organisation of an online event of Solidarity with academic communities in Syria and Turkey: a panel discussion hosted by Faculty of Education, University of Cambridge, 13 January.

Organisation of the online book launch for Dr Spyros Sofos' book *Turkish Politics* and 'The People', Mass Mobilisation and Populism (Edinburgh University Press, 2022), the Political Science Association (PSA) Turkish Politics Specialist Group, 8 June.

## Olga Simonova

Membership of American Association of Teachers of Slavic and East European Languages, AATSEEL, 2023–2024.

Running a series of seminars Women's agency during wars and social conflicts: new sources and a fresh look at Eurasian history, first seminar, University of Turku, 30 November.

Membership of Association française des russisants, AFR.

#### Jenni Tikkanen

Open lecture "Lukiot koulutusuudistusten ristipaineessa" [General Upper Secondary Schools in the Rip Tide of Education Policy Reforms], 13<sup>th</sup> of March 2023, Turky City Library, Finland.

#### Elina Valovirta

**Haaja**, **E**. and **Valovirta**, **E**. Karibian laivojen kestävät kuviot. Invited guest expert at *Aallonharjalle* podcast. Available at: <a href="https://sites.utu.fi/aallonharjalle/podcast/">https://sites.utu.fi/aallonharjalle/podcast/</a>.

Organizer, Meritutkimuspäivät 2023 (Marine Research Days 2023). Turun yliopisto. May.

Shop Steward, Negotiation Organization JUKO 2021–1.8.2023 after which Vice Shop Steward.

Member, University Collegiate Council, University of Turku, 2023-.

Member of the board, Faculty of Humanities steering group, University of Turku, 2017–.

Member of the board, TIAS board of management, 2022-.

Member of the board, Aallonharjalle – The Marine Research Laboratory for Humanities and Social Sciences, 1.8.2022–.

Vice member, Sea and Maritime Studies thematic collaboration steering group, University of Turku 2022–.

Vice member of the board, Kulttuurintutkimuksen seura (Cultural Studies Assocation in Finland), 2023–.

Vice member, Faculty of Humanities faculty council, University of Turku 2018-.

Vice member, Equality Committee, University of Turku, 2020-.

Peer reviewer: Sexuality and Culture, Yliopistopedagogiikka and Tampere University Press.

#### **Amalia Verdu Sanmartin**

Advisory Board Member at Protective Intelligence Network Protective – Jun 2023

## **Outi Vesakoski**

"Pähkinäsaaren rauha 700 vuotta", a half-day interdisciplinary seminar on ecological and administrative drivers of Finnish east-west division in language, culture and genes. Human Diversity consortium, 27 September.

"Uralilaiset meissä – Uralism within us". TIAS collegium public outreach series at the main Turku City Main Library, 16 January.

# External Funding Received by TIAS Fellows

## Eini Haaja

IMP conference travel costs and respective salaries covered by SusFlow (Sustainability through Information Flows) project, co-financed by Business Finland in 1/2023–2/2025.

A grant from Emil Aaltonen foundation for a research visit to Florida International University (USA) in 2024.

#### Kaisa Ilmonen

PI: Intersectional Reading, Social Justice, and Literary Activism (INTERACT). KONE foundation 2022–2025.

#### Valtteri Kaartemo

Foundation for Economic Education (Liikesivistysrahasto). Mobility grant for 'Future-sustainable market shaping' ('Tulevaisuuskestävä markkinamuotoilu').

University of Turku Foundation (Turun yliopistosäätiö). Mobility grant for Forum on Markets and Marketing ja MASHIN workshop, Adelaide, Australia and Auckland, New Zealand, 6.–12 January 2024.

#### Pekka Kolehmainen

ASLA-Fulbright Research Grant for Junior Scholars to University of California, Berkeley, 2024–2025.

Part of the working group for "Reproduction Wars: Imaginaries and Mobilizations in the U.S.-Mexico Transborder Region", funded by Research Council of Finland, 2023–2027.

University of Turku Foundation Travel Grant for Archival Research at American Heritage Center, Wyoming.

Award: Humanities Ph.D. of the Year, 2022, University of Turku.

#### Henna Leino

Funding from the Strategic Research Council of the Academy of Finland (STYLE project).

#### Nadezhda Mamontova

Research Strategic Initiatives Grant, University of Northern British Columbia, Canada. Research project 'GIS-based community-oriented Indigenous Evenki toponymic platform'. (continued).

#### Ulrika Maude

Co-PI with Eunice Lo on 'Understanding the Lived Experience of Heatwaves', 1 October 2023 –31 July 2024. Sustainable and Equitable Health Challenge Fund.

#### Hanna Mazheika

Gerda Henkel Fellowship, Halle, Germany, 24 November 2023 – 23 January 2024.

#### Timo Pankakoski

Grant period in project "Culture's Politics under Authoritarian Rule: Soviet Civilizationism and the Case of the Humanities during the Stalin Era" (The Kone Foundation, 2024–27, led by Elina Viljanen).

#### **Aymeric Pantet**

Suomalaisen elokuvan ekohistoria" [an ecohistory of finnish cinema] for 4 years starting in 2024, lead by Kimmo Laine, <a href="https://koneensaatio.fi/en/grants-and-residencies/suomalaisen-elokuvan-ekohistoria-2/">https://koneensaatio.fi/en/grants-and-residencies/suomalaisen-elokuvan-ekohistoria-2/</a>

## Ranjana Saha

Awarded a Visiting Fellowship at The Institute for Advanced Studies in the Humanities, The University of Edinburgh, Edinburgh, U.K. (July – August 2024), https://www.iash.ed.ac.uk/profile/dr-ranjana-saha

## Olga Simonova

University of Turku project "Cultural memory and social change".

## TIAS Fellows in the Media

#### Luis de Miranda

Sense of Belonging and Cosmopolitanism – an interview of Luis de Miranda by Dan Ha Le. Youtube: <a href="https://www.youtube.com/">https://www.youtube.com/</a> watch?v=5GpSqOzoLlkandt=1630s.

#### Kaisa Ilmonen

Ny Tid, Expert interview: Makten är lömsk: Hur behandlas transnationalitet, mellanförskap och maktstrukturer i finländsk och svensk litteratur?, https://www.nytid.fi/2023/10/makten-ar-lomsk/, 17 October.

#### Pekka Kolehmainen

Interviewed on the U.S. far right and Taylor Swift for *Helsingin Sanomat*: https://www.hs.fi/kulttuuri/art-2000010045254.html.

Interviewed on "political correctness" for

Keskisuomalainen: https://www.helsinginuutiset.fi/teemat/5877763.

#### Juho Korhonen

"Historiaa ei tule jättää tutkijoiden temmellyskentäksi", letter to the editor, Helsingin Sanomat, https://www.hs.fi/mielipide/art-2000009828886.html, 3 September.

#### Heidi Kurvinen

Interviewee in Kun Suomi muuttui – levottomat ajat 1961–1981 (interviewee in episodes 3, 5, and 9). Yle TV1, document series with 10 episodes, aired between 27 December 2023 and 10 January 2024.

#### Henna Leino

Hurmerinta, L. and Leino, H. Interview for the article "Kohtaamisen taidetta". Muisti (Muistiliiton jäsenlehti), 36. vuosikerta, 1/2023, ss. 30–33.

#### Mona Mannevuo

Yle, "Minulla ei ole enää energiaa, sanoi Uuden-Seelannin pääministeri kyyneleitä pidätellen – politiikka on koko ajan raskaampaa, sanoo tutkija", interview, https://yle.fi/a/74-20013907, 20 January.

HS Visio, "Tungosta ideamarkkinoilla", interview, <a href="https://www.hs.fi/visio/art-200009321124.html">https://www.hs.fi/visio/art-200009321124.html</a>, 21 January.

Tiedetoimittaja, "Ammattimaiset viestinviejät – tiedon matka tutkimuksesta mediaan", interview, <a href="https://www.tiedetoimittajat.fi/ammattimaiset-viestinviejat-tiedon-matka-tutkimuksesta-mediaan">https://www.tiedetoimittajat.fi/ammattimaiset-viestinviejat-tiedon-matka-tutkimuksesta-mediaan</a>/, 28 January.

Virtasen taloushistoria, Yle Radio, "Viestintätoimistot – demokratian rakentajia vai nakertajia, interview, https://areena.yle.fi/podcastit/1-65160288, 30 March.

Ylioppilaslehti, "Nobody Nurmijärveltä – Perttu Pölönen puhuu ammatikseen, mutta mistä", interview, <a href="https://ylioppilaslehti.fi/2023/05/nobody-nurmijarvelta/">https://ylioppilaslehti.fi/2023/05/nobody-nurmijarvelta/</a>, 10 May.

Sari Valto, Yle Radio, "Nykyään työelämä vaatii ihmisiltä paljon, mutta oliko ennen helpompaa?", interview, <a href="https://areena.yle.fi/podcastit/1-66486604">https://areena.yle.fi/podcastit/1-66486604</a>, 3 October.

HS Visio, "Täydellinen työntekijä, interview, <a href="https://www.hs.fi/visio/art-2000009976736.html">https://www.hs.fi/visio/art-2000009976736.html</a>, 22 November.

Yliopisto-lehti, "Työ tarjoaa leivän, yhteisön, identiteetin ja arvostusta – tai sitten ei", interview, <a href="https://www.helsinki.fi/fi/uutiset/hyva-tyoelama/tyo-tarjoaa-leivan-yhteison-identiteetin-ja-arvostusta-tai-sitten-ei">https://www.helsinki.fi/fi/uutiset/hyva-tyoelama/tyo-tarjoaa-leivan-yhteison-identiteetin-ja-arvostusta-tai-sitten-ei</a>, 29 November.

#### **Aymeric Pantet**

Interview for the Podcast "Ramène tes potes au cinoche! ep. 7: Les cinémas nordiques", by Tiercelet A. L., hosted by le Café des images in collaboration with MaCaO 7e Art, Caen.

#### **Vesa Putkinen**

"Laulava ihminen", Interview, Turun Sanomat, 10 March.

## Teija Rantala

YLE/ Perjantai document, January (expert consultation).

Kaleva newspaper, 2 July (interview).

#### **Raha Sabet Sarvestany**

Special call for live Instagram of the Committee for the Defense of the Rights of Iranian Ethnicities and Nations, "Women's violation: the increase of Honour killing in Iran in recent years." (in Persian), <a href="https://bashariyat.org/?p=33230">https://bashariyat.org/?p=33230</a>, 30 November.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aCP4uEir6lw, 19. Nov 2023, "The impact of human Emotions and Imagination on Political Actions".

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KsoOcaFul5c, 26. Oct 2023, "The consequences of Wars on Women and the status of women in war-torn areas".

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qgbbcXsbYHoandt=236s, 4. Oct 2023, on the topic of "Civil Resistance".

#### Outi Vesakoski

YLE. Human Diversity studies – Kivikauden DNA, pronssikauden kauppakieli, 1700-luvun avioliitot – tutkijat jäljittävät suomalaisuuden sukupuuta. https://yle.fi/a/74-20026305, 28 April.

Aristoteleen kantapää – radio show. 700 years since Nöteborg peace treaty and Finnish two-way division. https://areena.yle.fi/podcastit/1-65840081, 28 June.

"Two-way division of Finland". *Turun Sanomat*, <a href="https://www.ts.fi/uutiset/6068830">https://www.ts.fi/uutiset/6068830</a>, 12 August.

"Human Diversity outreach", *Aurora*, University of Turku newspaper, <a href="https://www.utu.fi/en/news/news/population-encounters-have-shaped-people-in-finland">https://www.utu.fi/en/news/news/population-encounters-have-shaped-people-in-finland</a>, 31 October.

## **Oscar Winberg**

Interview for Vasabladet, <a href="https://www.vasabladet.fi/Artikel/Visa/723776">https://www.vasabladet.fi/Artikel/Visa/723776</a>, 4 October.

Article for *Hufvudstadsbladet*, "Demokratin är inte alltid underhållande", <a href="https://www.hbl.fi/artikel/3a437b01-83a6-5cf5-9c72-a74b99c684e2">https://www.hbl.fi/artikel/3a437b01-83a6-5cf5-9c72-a74b99c684e2</a>, 22 October.

Interview for Vega Eftermiddag (Yle Vega), 26 October. Interview for TV-Nytt (Yle 5), 22 November.

Interview for *Kauppaleht*i, <a href="https://www.kauppalehti.fi/uutiset/amerikkalaiset-tv-jattien-tuotot-romahtivat-mutta-voisiko-trump-pelastaa-taydellinen-presidentti/eee2d49b-ca7d-46c8-9f87-497f4a52c2fb">https://www.kauppalehti.fi/uutiset/amerikkalaiset-tv-jattien-tuotot-romahtivat-mutta-voisiko-trump-pelastaa-taydellinen-presidentti/eee2d49b-ca7d-46c8-9f87-497f4a52c2fb</a>, 30 November.

Interview for AirTalk on NPR (<a href="https://www.npr.org/podcasts/381444294/">https://www.npr.org/podcasts/381444294/</a> air-talk), 6 December.

# ▶ TIAS Blog

TIAS' joint blog with our colleagues at the Turku Collegium for Science and Medicine (TCSMT) has continued to thrive under new leadership of Pekka Kolehmainen. In 2023 TIAS Fellows and guests published on subjects such as music in Scotland, breast milk, sustainable market and extreme right politics. You can sign up for the blog at its website.

## TIAS Alumni

The TIAS alumni continued to meet and will do so again in 2024. As the number of TIAS alumni now passes 100, we can take some pride in being a key part of the development of a number of academics at the forefront of their fields. We will continue to develop relationships with our alumni and look forward to inviting them back to TIAS whenever possible. A full list of alumni can be found at the TIAS website.

# International Activity

TIAS continues to be an active member of the University-based Institutes for Advanced Study (UBIAS) organisation and attended its Directors' meeting in Nagoya in 2023.

We also continued to attract international visitors and applicants for TIAS positions. The new TIES programme resulted in us recruiting eight new Fellows of whom six were international (and the rest Finns returning to the country). We continued to support and facilitate international visits by our Fellows. This will be expanded in 2024, by the introduction of a Fellow exchange programme with our colleagues in NordIAS, the Nordic Institutes for Advanced Studies network.

Advanced Studies workshops which were led by TIAS and funded with a grant from the Joint Committee for Nordic Research Councils in the Humanities and Social Sciences (NOS-HS). The workshops were held between November 2021 and May 2022 and, amongst many other things, saw attendance by all the Directors of Institutes for Advanced Study (IAS) in the Nordic region. Discussions at the workshops led to a commitment to consider ways for the Nordic IASs to work together. In 2023 the members of NordIAS signed an agreed Memorandum of Understanding and met together again in Aarhus. This exciting development would never have happened without the dedicated work of Georges Kazan who was responsible for the vision and funding of the Beyond Advanced Studies workshops. The Nordic IASs have much to thank him for.

## Scholars At Risk

Scholars at Risk (SAR, <a href="http://www.scholarsatrisk.org/">http://www.scholarsatrisk.org/</a>) is an international network which seeks to support scholars facing repression in their home countries and to support academic freedom. Since 2018 TIAS has been leading SAR activities in the University. Work in 2023 included receiving continuing funding to from the Kone Foundation to support the development of work focused on the crisis in Ukraine. TIAS continued to host displaced scholars and was honoured to do so.

# ▶ TIAS Board of Management

Chair: Prof. Jaakko Suominen, Dean, Faculty of Humanities

Vice Chair: Prof. Anne Kumpula, Dean, Faculty of Law

Prof. Marja-Liisa Helasvuo, Vice Dean, Faculty of Humanities

Prof. Mia Korpiola, Faculty of Law

Prof. Markus Granlund, Dean, Turku School of Economics

Prof. Anne Kovalainen, Turku School of Economics

Prof. Jukka Husu, Dean, Faculty of Education

Prof. Piia Seppänen, Vice Dean, Faculty of Education

Prof. Elina Mainela-Arnold, Dean, Faculty of Social Sciences

Prof. Juha Räikkä, Vice Dean, Faculty of Social Sciences

Dr. Elina Valovirta, Collegium Researcher, English (reserve Outi Vesakoski)

Dr. Jenni Tikkanen, Postdoctoral Researcher, Education (reserve Teija Rantala)

Dr. Hanna Mazheika, TIES Researcher (reserve Juho Korhonen)

#### **Ex-officio members**

Vice-Rector Kalle-Antti Suominen

**TIAS Director Martin Cloonan** 

#### Vice members of the board

Prof. **Anne Alvesalo-Kuusi**, Vice Dean, Faculty of Law

Prof. Marjaana Veermans, Vice Dean, Faculty of Education

Prof. Taina Syrjämaa, Vice Dean, Faculty of Humanities

Prof. Niina Nummela, Vice Dean, Turku School of Economics

Vice-member for the Faculty of Social Sciences

Secretary: TIAS Coordinator Jenni Kankaanpää

## Further Information

For further information about TIAS, its fellows and its activities, please visit our website: www.utu.fi/TIAS.

Please also follow us on Twitter at @TIAS\_UTU.

TIAS Director Professor Martin Cloonan can be contacted via martin.cloonan@utu.fi and TIAS Coordinator Jenni Kankaanpää via jenkoi@utu.fi.

We look forward to hearing from you!

# Get inspired by science.